
A	HISTORY	OF	THE	SCHOOL	IN	100	OBJECTS	
	
THE	TWENTY-FIVE	YEAR	SERVICE	MEDALLION	
	
Size:	Diameter:	2¼in	/60mm 
 
Description:	A	boxed	medallion	bearing	the	School	Crest,	the	school	name	and	
the	words	25	YEARS	SERVICE	on	the	obverse	and	the	engraved	name	of	a	living	
recipient	on	the	reverse.	
	

	 	 	 	
	
Discussion:	The	medallions	were	awarded	to	living	recipients	in	the	FW	Gamble	
Memorial	Hall	on	Monday	5	December	2011.	There	was	a	programme	which	had	
a	short	biography	of	each	recipient	and	there	is	a	wall	of	photographs	in	the	
administration	corridor.	
	

	
	
The	33	qualifiers	were:	
	
Mr	HF	Brock	MA	(1922-1951)	
Mr	W	Caradus	MSc	(1922-1952)	
Mr	GS	Coldham	MA	OA	(1922-1952)	
Mr	FW	Gamble	MA	(1922-1946)	
Mr	RB	Hardy	MCom	(1922-1979)	
Mr	HL	Towers	OBE	BA	BSc	(1922-1979)	
Mr	CP	Worley	BA	BSc	(1922-1957)	
Mr	HL	Calder	MA	(1923-1967)	
Mr	EH	Boulton	MA	(1928-1963)	



Mr	JG	Brown	MA	(1928-1967)	
Mr	JH	Jenkin	TCertT	(1930-1966)	
Mr	R	Wilmott	MA	DipEd	AMIET	(1930-1961)	
Mr	MD	Nairn	MBE	BA	MSc	(1934-1946)	(1954-1968)	
Mr	WE	King	BSc	(1936-1963)	
Mr	JLD	Woolloxall	BA	MSc	(1936-1961)	
Mr	GL	Weir	BA	(1938-1978)	
Mrs	IM	Foggarty	(1950-1976)	
Mr	CR	Hemus	MA	(1952-1983)	
Mr	GW	Heron	MA	(1953-1977)	
Mr	C	Honeybun	OBE	(1954-1985)	
Mr	EB	Murphy	BSc	(1960-								)	
Mr	GM	Hall	MA	(1962-1988)	
Mr	KH	White	MA	(1962-1994)	
Mr	GJ	Wareing	BSc	(1964-1998)	
Mr	GH	Bean	BSc	(1968-1994)	
Mr	FJ	Douglas	BA	(1968-2003)	
Mr	BH	King	(1969-2003)	
Mr	WHO	Gibbs	MA	ATCL	LTCL	LRMS	(1972-							)	
Mr	GJ	Cave	MA	(1974-							)	
Mr	ET	Gray	MAST	BSc	(1974-							)	
Mr	DA	Cole	BA	(1975-2000)	
Mr	EFP	Gardner	BA	DipArts	(1975-						)	
Mrs	EL	Goddard	BA	(1980-							)	
	

	
	
On	Friday	17	February	2012	there	was	another	ceremony	and	another	
programme	to	present	Maurice	Hall	with	his	medallion	as	he	was	overseas	at	the	
time	of	the	earlier	ceremony.	Also	newly	qualified	for	25	years	service	was	Mr	CS	
Metcalfe	BEd	(1988-						).	His	photograph	is	the	34th	and	is	added	to	those	
already	displayed.	
	
On	28	August,	2015,	the	35th	qualifier	Mr	MD	Dempster	BPHED	(1990-		)	was	
awarded	his	medallion	at	a	ceremony	in	the	staff	room.	
	



		 	
	
Among	the	guests	were	his	family	and	five	of	the	seven	members	still	on	the	staff.	
	
Brian	Murphy	


